

City Manager's Office

MEMORANDUM

DATE: October 24, 2022

TO: Mayor and City Council

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager Approved Electronically

FROM: Suzanne Groneman, Sustainability Program Manager

Jackie Bryant, Assistant City Manager

SUBJECT: Bird E-Scooters Quarterly Report – July through September, 2022

Bird submitted its required Quarterly Report covering July through September, 2022.

Report highlights include:

- Franchise Fees based on 186,738 rides \$46,685
- 238 emails to "Reno311". These emails go to the local Fleet Managers
- Issued 2,588 warnings and 554 fines. Most fines are issued for incorrect parking
- Increase in pre-paid ride passes